Approved
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
December 18, 2023

7:00 PM Selectman john Quinlan called the meeting to order. Also present was Selectman Jack Esposito and Selectman Howard Brown. 
Chief Jay Wilson came before the Board seeking a work session with the Library Building Committee, Fire Dept. and Building Inspector to work out issues on the sprinkler system for the proposed library project. Quinlan stated that we are trying to set a date that works for everyone. Wilson said that they are looking at the second week of January. 
The Board reviewed the minutes from 12/11/23. Esposito motioned to accept the minutes of 12/11/23 as written seconded by Brown. All in favor. Esposito motioned to accept the non-public minutes of 12/11/23 as written seconded by Brown. All in favor.
The Board reviewed an application for an Annual Raffle submitted by Gail Byrnes of 14 Purgatory Road, who is part of the New England Miniature Horse Society, Inc. Tickets will be on sale on February 1, 2024. The drawing date is October 14, 2024. Raffle proceeds will be used for promotion of the club for continued education to all interested in the Miniature Horse and will support member clinics that educate individuals of the breed’s abilities and support to Miniature Horse breed shows annually. The Board gave their approval of this raffle.
The Board reviewed our Town Policies that Brown has started working on. The social media policy will need the most input. We will discuss more at our work session on January 3rd.
Tax Collector Sue Leger came in to speak with the Board regarding adjusting the Elderly Exemption limits.
The Board discussed the Town Building Usage policy. We will need to reach out to Primex to find out about 3rd party usage and necessary insurance coverage.
Quinlan stated that last Tuesday the Planning Board accepted the CIP presented by the Strategic Advisory Committee. There should be the final version to put out to the public shortly.
7:45 PM As there was no further business before the Board Esposito motioned to adjourn seconded by Brown. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary


